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OLW NEWS 2020 
Tel:    9460 6684 
Email: principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 1       Date:  Monday February 3 2020 

    

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Welcome to the start of the 2020 
School Year! It has been an extremely 
smooth start to the year with all students, 
including our new Preps, settling in very 
well today. We also welcome Mrs Mithen 
who will be teaching Year 4/5 each 
Thursday and Friday, and our new 
students in other levels of the school. We 
hope they enjoy a happy and productive 
time whilst at OLW. 
CORONAVIRUS 
 The outbreak and spread of the 
Coronavirus has caused much concern. 
Advice to schools has continually been 
updated and modified by the Government 
as the situation changes worldwide. We 
have been making contact with our 
families who have travelled overseas and 
status of the situation is that all families 
who have travelled to China are required 
to be isolated and cannot attend school 
until 14 days after they were last in 
mainland China. Our families who have 
been travelling are very understanding of 
the situation, and have complied with the 
requirement as they do not wish to put 
any other family at risk.  
SCHOOL APP 

Our OLW School App information is 
attached to the newsletter. Once you 
have downloaded ‘Flexibuzz’ and selected 
OLW from the Primary School section, just 
select the tabs appropriate to your child’s 
class. During the year we will send out 
notifications and the weekly newsletter to 
keep you connected to what’s happening 
at OLW. Current users will need to check 
and update your child’s 2020 class level to 
continue receiving posts.  
STUDENT LEADERSHIP 
 Our School Captains and Vice 
Captains for 2020 were announced at the 
End of Year Mass last year. Cooper Clark 
and Natalie Paonessa are our School 
Captains, and Joshua Buckley and Amy 
Huynh are our Vice Captains. We 
congratulate them on their selection and 

wish them well in these important 
positions. In the next few weeks we will be 
calling for our students to nominate for 
the roles of FIRE Carriers and SRC.  
BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
 If your child is attending the Before 
and/or After School Care Program please 
notify the school Office as soon as 
possible. We also keep a list of students 
who attend the Program, showing on 
what days of the week they attend. This 
reduces confusion and enables us to know 
where each child is after school. Please 
return the form in this newsletter as soon 
as possible. Parents who use the 
Kingsbury staff car park must enter and 
exit the carpark slowly and safely - being 
mindful of students who may be around 
and other cars in the carpark. 
CONTACT & EMERGENCY DETAILS 

If there is a change of address, 
mobile number, home, work phone 
number or email please notify the office so 
that our records can be updated.   
SCHOOL SWIMMING PROGRAM 
 Our school swimming program 
commences this Tuesday, February 4, for 
Grades 2/3, 3/4, 4/5 & 5/6. 
SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

Our whole school assembly takes 
place each MONDAY AFTERNOON at 
3.10pm.  At Assembly we gather in Prayer 
led by the School Captains, and this is then 
followed by the presentation of Student 
Awards and general reminders. Everyone 
is most welcome to attend. 

Enjoy the start of a new and 
exciting school year! 

Kevin Burke 
 

WORD OF THE WEEK 
Our first word for this year is:   

SUCCESS 

Find out it’s meaning and origin 
and see if you can add this word to your 
vocabulary over the next week!  
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OLW SCHOOL PRAYER 

MARY OUR MOTHER,  

YOU ARE THE MOTHER OF GOD, 

THE MOTHER OF JESUS,  

YOU CARED FOR HIM, 

YOU REACH OUT AND CARE FOR US. 

AS OUR MOTHER YOU ARE  

A SPECIAL PERSON IN OUR LIVES. 

HELP US TO WORK AND PLAY  

HAPPILY, TOGETHER. 

SHOW US THE WAY  

AND LEAD US TO JESUS 

OUR LADY OF THE WAY PRAY FOR US 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 

SACRAMENTAL DATES FOR 2020 
The dates for the Sacraments for 

students who have been baptised in the 
Catholic Church have been set for 
2020.  They are as follows: 

 
First Eucharist (Year 3) - Commitment 
Mass Sunday May 3rd  at 10:00am 
The Sacrament of First Eucharist Sunday 
31st  May at 11:30am 
 
Confirmation (Year 6) - Commitment 
Mass Sunday June 21st 10:00am 
The Sacrament of Confirmation Thursday 
July 23rd  at 5:00pm 
 
Reconciliation (Year 2) - Commitment 
Mass Sunday 18th  October 10:00am 
Sacrament of Reconciliation Tuesday 
17th November 7:00pm 
 

 

PHYS ED LESSONS 
Physical Education lessons will be 

held on WEDNESDAY this year. Students 
are asked to wear their sports uniform and 
runners each WEDNESDAY. 

 

OLW CLASSROOM TUBS SYSTEM 
(INFORMATION SENT / RECEIVED FROM 

/ FOR ALL PARENTS) 
At OLW, every classroom has OLW 

tub. The tub system is used for transferring 
all money, messages, notes to the office or 
teachers, etc, that your child brings to 
school on specific days.  At the beginning 
of the day the classroom tub is sent to the 
office for the correspondence, messages, 
money, etc to be dealt with.  Before the 
final school bell the tubs are collected 
from the office and all receipts, replies, 
newsletters, etc are taken back to the 
classrooms.  We feel this is a great starting 
point for children to learn about 
responsibilities, and less interruption at 
the office.    

Please encourage children to place 

all messages, etc into OLW classroom tub. 

 

LATE ARRIVALS / EARLY LEAVERS SIGN – 
INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
 We ask all parents to sign this book 
if your child has arrived late at school, 
leaving during school hours for 
appointments or leaving school early.   
This book is kept at the front office.    

Thank you. 

 
MEDICATION REGISTER BOOK:  

At Our Lady of the Way, we are 
required by law to have a medication 
register book.  When your child requires 
medication, we require a parent / 
guardian to fill out this book on what 
medication your child requires and when 
the medication is required.  This must be 
completed every day your child requires 
medication. 
 If your child is sick and you cannot 
sign the register book your child will need 
to remain at home. 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

 
Our Lady of the Way school photo 

day will be on Tuesday, March 24, 2020 
More details will follow. 
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2020 FAMILY & LEVY FEES 
School Fees for 2020 are $1650 per 

family and the levy is $400 per child. 
($50.00 will be refunded if families 

attend one working bee during the year)  
 

The Levy cost covers programs such 
as the swimming program, excursions, 
incursions, Phys Ed equipment and Art 
materials etc. 

As always, families are able to pay 
by direct deposit, credit card, eftpos, cash 
or cheque. Families who wish to set up a 
payment plan are most welcome to 
contact the school office to organise this 
with Anna.  

Our banking details are listed 
below for those who wish to set up their 
own internet banking. Please include your 
eldest child’s full name as the reference. 

School Banking Details: 
Bank:  National Australia Bank Ltd  
BSB: 083 347       
Account No: 691378781 
 
Also enclosed in today’s newsletter is a 
Direct Debit Request Form. – An 
Authorised Form to pay school fees 
electronically. 

 If you ever have any concerns with 
the school fees or payments, please let the 
office know so that we can assist you with 

managing your situation. 

 

OLW COMMONWEALTH BANK SCHOOL 
BANKING 

Just a reminder that the school 
banking will continue on Wednesdays 
during the school terms.  For new families 
you can go to the bank or online to 
register for your child to have an OLW 

school banking account. 

 
BE SUNSMART – WEAR A HAT! 

The School Hat must be worn 
during Term 1 and in Term 4.   Children 
who do not have a school hat are asked to 
sit under the verandah at recess and 
Lunchtime.   (i.e. No Hat, No Play)   

 

 

CSEF  - CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURIONS 
FUND 

CSEF will be provided by the 
Victorian Government to assist eligible 
families to cover the costs of school trips, 
camps and sporting activities.   

If you hold a valid means-tested 
concession card you may be eligible for 
CSEF.  The allowance is paid to the school 
to use towards expenses relating to 
camps, excursions or sporting activities for 
the benefit of your child.  
The annual CSEF amount per student is 
$125 for primary school students. 

  

Eligibility date:  28 Jan 2020    
2nd CRN validation date (for failed 

CRNs only): 14 Apr 2020      
Parent Applications close:  

26 Jun 2020    
 

If you applied for the CSEF at this school 
last year YOU DO NOT NEED TO 
COMPLETE AN APPLICATION FORM IN 
2020 unless there has been a change in 
your family circumstances (then you need 
to inform the office in writing) 

 
For new families please complete 

the CSEF form attached to this newsletter. 

   
 Please read attached information 

from the Education State for Financial 

assistance for parents. 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS 
ASSOCIATION NEWS 

 
FEBRUARY SILVER COIN CHALLENGE 

 
 To start the year off we will be 
running our Silver Coin Classroom 
fundraising challenge in the month of 
February. Bring to school all the 5, 10, 20 
and 50 cent pieces you have been saving 
or collecting. 
 The class who raises the most 
money will receive the perpetual trophy 
and a free hot chip lunch. Who will be the 
winning classroom this year? 
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SCHOOL LUNCHES – CLASSROOM 
CUISINE 
 Every Wednesdays and Fridays 
Classroom Cuisine will provide lunches for 
the children.  To use the service all you 
have to do is register your child’s details 
online with class and school. Classroom 
Cuisine already have our classes in their 
system so the process is quite simple. 
Orders can be placed and paid for online 
any time (even ahead of time) up until 
8.30am on the day, and they can also be 
cancelled if your child is ill. The range of 
food choices is excellent, so please have a 
look through the attached menu and web 
address.    
Although there are drinks options on the 
menu, OLW is a water only school. If 
students have other drinks, they are 
placed in the fridge and given to them at 
the end of the day. Orders can still be 
made with Red Door for families wishing 

to use their service also on Wednesday. 

 

SPORTING SCHOOLS PROGRAM 
Extra-Curricular Sporting Schools 

Program (at no cost to families) for Term 1 
will be on Tuesdays, commencing 
February 11 and will end on Tuesday 24 
March from 3.45 to 4.45 pm for students 
in Years 1- 6. Our sport this Term is 
Athletics.  Fruit will also be provided. 

Please complete the attached 
Permission and Medical Form sent home 
for your child to participate and return the 

form to the office as soon as possible.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE  
 

ENROLMENT: 
Information for enrolment into the 
program is available through the OLW 
school website at: 
https://www.olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.a
u/location-contacts/before-after-school-
care/ 
 Families can download the My Family 
Lounge app from the itunes store or 
google play store and book their children 
into Before and After School Care using 
the MyLounge app. 
 The link for the website is: 
https://www.qkenhanced.com.au/webui
/Account/Embeddable/?databaseId=708 

 

 

BEFORE / AFTER CARE REPLY SLIP:   
Please return this reply slip to the OLW 
School Office. 

Yes, my child / children will use the after 
school care / before school care on: 

PLEASE TICK () 
MONDAY  A.M.……. P.M…….. 
TUESDAY  A.M……. P.M…….. 
WEDNESDAY  A.M……. P.M…….. 
THURSDAY  A.M…….. P.M…….. 
FRIDAY  A.M…….. P.M……. 

 
FAMILY SURNAME: ………………………… 
 
CHIKD/REN: ………………………………………… 
 

SIGNATURE: ……………………………….………… 

 

LUNCH ORDERS – In 2020 Red Door are offering a service each Monday & Wednesday. 
Please make sure you set up an account if you wish to use their service.  

WORD OF THE WEEK 
Our whole-school focus in Literacy in 2020 will continue on Developing Our Vocabulary. 
Current research states that:  

 Perhaps the greatest tools we can give students for succeeding, not only in their 
education but more generally in life, is a large, rich vocabulary and the skills for using 
those words.” 

 With enhanced vocabulary students grow in skills of verbal fluency, writing and 
comprehension. 

 The National Reading Panel states that the larger the student’s vocabulary, the more 
adept they are at understanding text.  

 When students build vocabulary mastery, they can more effectively communicate 
their ideas, knowledge and voice. 

Therefore, each week at OLW we are going to have a ‘Word of the Week’ to help develop 

our vocabulary. Check out the front page of the Newsletter to see this week’s word!  

https://www.olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au/location-contacts/before-after-school-care/
https://www.olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au/location-contacts/before-after-school-care/
https://www.olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au/location-contacts/before-after-school-care/
https://www.qkenhanced.com.au/webui/Account/Embeddable/?databaseId=708
https://www.qkenhanced.com.au/webui/Account/Embeddable/?databaseId=708


 5 

  



 6 

  



 7  



 8 

 
 

 

  

 Please do not order 

drinks as OLW is a 

WATER ONLY 

school 



 

  

 

 



 

  

 

 



 

  

  



 

  

 



 

  

Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 9462 1221            School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 

Entrance Antiphon: Your merciful love, O God, we have received in the midst of your temple. 

Your praise, O God, like your name, reaches the ends of the earth; your right hand is filled with 

saving justice. 

Communion:  My eyes have seen your salvation, which you prepared in the sight of all the 

peoples 

Readers for Sunday Mass  

02nd Feb 6pm J Conway 8am Sr Carmel 10am J McColl 

09th Feb 6pm M.  Smyth 8am Sr Julie-Anne 10am J Hubber 

 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 

2nd Feb 6pm M Nolan & Volunteer required 10am M Leonard & Volunteer required 

9th Feb 6pm A Lamb & Volunteer required 10am A Crupi & Volunteer required 

  

OLW Church Cleaning Roster 

 

15th  Feb P Doorbar K Zanini G Tombs 

29th Feb Professional Cleaners 

 

OLW Sacristy Linen Laundering Roster 

2nd Feb Joan Fothergill 

9th Feb Elspeth Garbellotto 

 

29th Jan  Church Account  $897.50 

   Presbytery Account  $722.00 

 

Sat 1st Feb - 6pm Mass – Today we remember the First Anniversary of Carmelo Ciravolo, 

Father of Nella Cerra 

10am Mass – Today we remember the Anniversaries of Giuseppe  (5 years) and Maria (32 years)  

D’Agostino 

 

 

 



 

  

 

Vinnies bushfire appeal: A Vinnies bushfire appeal collection will be held after all Masses 

today. 

 

Watch this space for movie notices to start again. 

 

To all parishioners: We are hoping you will give us your favourite recipes. We are putting 

together a recipe book for Mother’s day. I challenge the men for their recipes, it may be mums or 

your wife. Get to it now! 

 

Wed 5th Feb: Parish Leadership board meeting @ 7.00pm in the Presbytery. 

 

Classical guitar music Afternoon Tea – Sunday 16th Feb 

We are in need of some volunteers to help with the organising and catering so as to make this an 

unforgettable afternoon for everyone.  Please contact Pia Matthews on 0404 135 249 in order to 

make this happen! 

Many Thanks - Pia 

 

Ageing and Awakening to God’s surprises. 
Please take a brochure from the foyer table. Our later years hole amazing possibilities.  

Do you find yourself thinking about life: eg How am I coping with change: Can I let go? 

 

Then come along to OLW to church foyer for 6 sessions: 10.30am, 12.30pm this year beginning   

 

April 17th 

May: 1st, 15th , 29th 

June: 12th and 26th 

 

Sr Kerin Caldwell is our inspired leader for these sessions. Her resume is written in the brochure. 

 

Invitation to all Loyola Friends: There are six sessions 8pm – 9.30pm; 18 & 25 Feb. 3,10, 17, 

and 24 March. Where: Loyola College ( Youth Ministry Lounge) 625 Grimshaw St Watsonia. 

Topics:  

God’s love  

Sins 

Salvation 

Faith and Conversion 

Holy Spirit 

Community 

If interested please contact Sr Nelia on ph 0411 361 081 before the 14th Feb. 

 

ASPIRE FINANCIAL & RETIREMENT PLANNING PTY LTD 

Specialist in Taxation, Superannuation, Retirement Planning, Centrelink issues and Estate 

Planning.  Contact Mike or Gavin Jolley on 9466 8777  

ASTRO GRAPHICS  

For all your Designing & Printing needs. Contact Sue & Chris Schembri on 9350 7033 

TONY’S IT EXPERTS 

Need a computer expert? Contact Tony for a free quotation on 0423 694 938 

A & G HOME AND OFFICE FURNITURE REMOVALS.  Call 9464 3931 

BUNDOORA DRY CLEANERS (Polaris). Call 0469 784 285 


